Sun Lakes Community Theatre

Board of Directors Meeting

Held at Cottonwood Meeting Room

November 14, 2013  at 4:35 PM
Present:  Jim Nielsen, Howard Hummel, Sandy Ilsen, Sandy Bocynesky, Mike Carter, Grace Geisinger, Kathy Jones, Sue Youngblood (Secretary)

Minutes:  A motion to accept minutes from the October 10, 2013 meeting as amended was made, seconded and approved.

Treasurer’s report:  A motion to accept the Treasurer’s report, prepared and presented by Kathy Jones was made, seconded and approved.

Meeting with the CPA:  Kathy Jones and and Grace Geisinger met with CPA Lori Blum.  Since our income for the year was less than $50,000 we will not be required to file form 990 with the IRS.  We are required to pay sales tax on the dinners we purchase from the various Food and Beverage Services. We will maintain our relationship with Lori Blum as an advisor on an as need basis.

Bylaws:  Jim Nielsen presented proposed changes to the Bylaws to be considered for approval at the General Membership Meeting 11/14/13.  The proposed changes were posted on the website for six weeks, and the membership was informed of up the upcoming vote 30 days and again at a week and a half before the General Membership meeting.

Open House: Sandy Bocynesky reported that the SLCT presence at the Open Houses was a success.  As a result we have 6 to 10 new members and sold many tickets ‘Polterheist’.

Insurance:  Grace Geisinger and Sandy Bocynesky met with insurance agent Ursula Piedondo.  They were given a hard copy of the policy.  We have appropriate liability coverage.  At a later date our policy will be amended to reflect the fact that members participate as volunteers in a non-profit and that there will be no liability on the part of SLCT.  It was the sense of the Board that it is not necessary to insure the contents of the shed.

Lighting:  Kathy Jones met with a representative of Clearwing.  We will purchase lighting equipment from them at a maximum cost of $3000.

Polterheist:  Sandy Pallett debriefed the Board on ‘Polterheist’ highlighting that which worked well and suggesting areas for impovement.

The meeting of the Board of Directors will be held December 11, from 2:00 – 4:00.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:32.

